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EPEE LODGES COMPLAINT WITH EUROPEAN COMMISSION ON THE DANISH ORDER TO PHASE-OUT INDUSTRIAL GREENHOUSE GASES 

Brussels, Belgium 28 May 2003: The European Partnership for Energy and the Environment (EPEE) has lodged a formal complaint with the European Commission in relation to the Danish Order on industrial green house gases*.

EPEE is a broad-based group of responsible companies, national associations and European associations active in the European air-conditioning, heat-pump and refrigeration industry.

EPEE is opposed to the Order which includes selective phase-out of the industrial greenhouse gases HFC, PFC and SF6. These gases have vital uses in everyday applications (air-conditioning, refrigeration, electricity transmission and medical uses) which provide health and safety benefits. 

Friedrich Busch, Director General of EPEE said:

“The ban is unnecessary and disproportionate. - It will not materially contribute to the protection of the environment, and goes beyond what is necessary to minimise emissions levels.”

The Order selectively bans from 2006 the import and use of substances and products lawfully produced and marketed in other Member States of the European Union. It therefore does not comply with the criteria established by the case law of the European Court of Justice applicable to national measures aimed at environmental protection, and breaches the basic principle of free movement of goods set down in Article 28 of the EC Treaty. Imports into Denmark of HFC’s and equipment containing HFC’s are worth millions of euro each year.

There are aspects of the Danish Order which discriminate in favour of local businesses. EPEE has also expressed concerns about the safety of alternative refrigerants, and about energy efficiency implications of the ban.

The European Commission and four Member States had already publicly questioned, ahead of its adoption, whether this Danish law is proportionate to its aim. 

The European Commission is scheduled to come forward with legislation this autumn to establish an EU-wide framework for better monitoring and containment of industrial greenhouse gas emissions. The Danish move is not in line with this policy. It will fragment climate change policy in the EU, thus increasing the costs to society while reducing their effectiveness and coherency. 

The unilateral move by Denmark will have at best a questionable effect on Danish greenhouse gas emissions, but will most certainly have a definite negative impact on the development of rational climate change polices in Europe.

END

The European Partnership for Energy and the Environment (EPEE) is a broad-based group of responsible companies, national associations and European associations active in the European air-conditioning, heat-pump and refrigeration industry. It was formed in September 2000 to contribute to the development of effective European policies to reduce greenhouse gases from the use of refrigerants. EPEE has been an active participant in the European Climate Change Programme (ECCP) stakeholder dialogue and is keen to play its role in finding effective solutions. 

Further information can be obtained from:
The EPEE Secretariat

118 Avenue de Cortenbergh, Box 8, 1000 Brussels, Belgium

Tel:  32-2-739 16 14, 

Fax: 32-2-737 95 01, 

E-mail: secretariat@epeeglobal.org
Further information can be found on-line: www.epeeglobal.org
* Compliant  number: 2003/4441 SG (2003) A/3693/2)
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